LHOT MEETING MINUTES
01/17/2014

Attending:
Allen Johnson, Christine Shannon, Laura Ferreri, Marian Robinson, Mary Vilter, Tracey Mellor, Joyce Schug
Absent: 
The LHOT co-chairs will continue to identify ongoing members of the committee.  Representation from the Drug and Alcohol Commission, Adult Probation, Office of Community and Business Development in addition to other housing and behavioral health providers had attended in the past.   
1. Centralized MH Residential Referral List.  Joyce reported this is now operational, and there are a total of 74 persons on the list.  Kristina DeCesare, Residential Coordinator in the County MH Department, manages the list.  Chris noted that applications to Penn Foundation’s Penn Villa are not part of this list, given that Penn Villa cannot accept the centralized referral form since it is also a low income housing tax credit project, and its application addresses financial eligibility.

2. HCOC Centralized Intake Pilot.  Joyce and Tracy reported that this is going well, but the volume of calls has been overwhelming.  Many assessments have been completed, and much human capital has been expended completing the assessments since each interview takes one to one and a half hours.  700 calls have been received over two months, and approximately 350 assessments have been done.
3. MH Block Grant/Reinvestment Activity.  Joyce and Tracy discussed Shared Housing.  The Reinvestment funding for this has ended, but it will be funded through all of 2014.  Discussions are being held regarding how to sustain this housing through a Health Choices funding mechanism.  A work group is under development to address this issue as well as who is being referred, whether persons are being successful, can persons be graduated, etc.  Four or five providers are currently connected to Shared Housing, and there are currently 13 residents.  Bucks County Housing Group would like to form a consortium that includes all the applicable providers.  Mary asked if when presenting the Prepared Renter Program she should mention Shared Housing as a resource, and the answer was yes.  Chris discussed staff using the Prepared Renter training to assist persons in Shared Housing in managing that housing and moving on to other housing.  Tracy suggested using mentorship for persons in shared housing.  (She volunteers to do this with Habitat for Humanity families.)  Joyce noted that housing is a significant issue at CSP meetings, and she will reach out to them regarding supporting persons in generic housing, and that the Prepared Renter Program could be helpful.  Joyce also noted that Shared Housing is better for persons not coming from crisis, and that to be successful in Shared Housing, persons need a certain level of skills.  Housing First was discussed by Joyce and Laura.  This is a Reinvestment project through FSA, in which they are only working with clients in the shelter, and 13 persons are in process.  This project has a behavioral health focus, and they are connecting people to benefits, and there have been some challenges with MA.  Forensic Reinvestment through Penn Foundation’s FACT Team was discussed.  They are continuing to offer peer support to help someone locate housing.  18-25 persons are being served.
4. TAY.  Joyce shared a report from Barb Miller who was not able to attend today.  Earlier this year, the Recovery House model had been considered and discussed at LHOT, but it was determined that the house owners were not interested in a TAY house as they felt that the young adults would do better in a mixed house.  Barb has found that since the referral list has been centralized, TAY individuals have had better access.  The TIP program through Access is utilizing a team model with peer facilitators to support transition age youth in the community.  It was noted that CTT has also collaborated effectively in working with TAY individuals.
5. EAC.  Joyce noted that an Extended Acute Care Facility through Brooke Glen is being built at their facility, and it may be ready in the summer.  This is a welcome resource for Bucks County for individuals needing a step down from inpatient psychiatric care.  Access to the state hospital remains very limited.

6. Point in Time Count.  Allen reported that yesterday the training for doing this unsheltered homeless count on 1/29 was completed.  He noted that Shane Burroughs did this training on approaching and engaging persons who are homeless, and he found it one of the better trainings for this.  He reported there are three teams, with Sue Zomberg in charge of upper Bucks, Debbie Neidhardt in charge of central Bucks, and Keith Smothers in charge of lower Bucks.  Allen noted that for the last two years, the count has included the persons in CODE Blue shelters as temporary housing.  The new shelter in upper Bucks in the Quakertown area was noted.  Allen also noted that the press is being addressed differently this year to ensure that the privacy of those who are counted is maintained as in the past the publicity has had a negative impact on some persons.  Involving veterans groups more in the PIT count was discussed.  Tracy noted that her agency’s Veterans Assistance Program has an upcoming meeting with Kevin Cope of Hope for Veterans (he recently presented at CoC) re:  how they can work together to work more with Bucks County veterans.  Hope for Veterans, which is based in NJ, recently got significant funds to work in various areas, including Bucks County.  Kevin’s office is in Easton, and Bucks County Housing Group has offered him the use of space in their office when he is in Bucks County.  Bucks County Housing Group has paired up their property manager with Kevin, and now they have a veteran scheduled to move into one of their places.  Allen noted he has used the help of Hope for Veterans for persons with whom he is working.  He reported there are 50,000 veterans in Bucks County, and getting them access is difficult.  He noted how Stand Down (located now in Bucks County) has limited Bucks County participation.  Joyce will contact Don Detweiler and Scott Griffith re:  including Hope for Veterans in the PIT count in some way.
7. Mary Vilter announced a free training on 2/18 at the Human Services Center in Norristown on advocating for persons with intellectual disabilities provided by the Disability Rights Network.
8. Willow Grove Base.  Tracy reported this is an ongoing process involving Genesis, TRF, and the Bucks County Housing Group for 70 housing units (townhomes) for individuals and families.  An amended notice of interest was submitted last February, and the development of this housing will be years away, but it is still in process through this coalition of the 3 agencies.
9. Olmstead Planning.  Joyce reported that next Friday there is a meeting between her office and Marti Knisley and Thomasina Bouknight regarding this topic.  This started with a lawsuit regarding someone who needed to be in the community and have choice in an integrated setting.  The planning process merges many issues related to fair housing, and is concerned about segregated settings which are seen as regimented, lacking privacy, not allowing visitors, etc. in settings that provide for activities with other individuals with disabilities.  Issues to be looked at include how people are truly integrated into the community.  Plans have been completed around this on both a regional and state level and this will impact our future development and planning.  
10. Announcements.  Joyce noted that at yesterday’s CoC meeting they were asking for nominations for various committees.  From LHOT/SOAR, they want someone to be on the Executive Committee.  They are also asking for two at large members.  Nominations are needed by the March meeting, and will become effective in May.  LHOT was challenged to determine its nomination because the understanding was that the governance charter indicates an individual needs to have been on the CoC for a year before they could be nominated to be on the Executive Committee, and a number of the LHOT members are new due to staff changes at their respective agencies.  Chris wondered if this ruling is different for county office representatives.  If this is the case, group consensus was that we want Joyce to represent us on the Executive Committee.  Joyce will get more details about all this.
11. 2014 Priorities/Next Steps.  In opening this discussion, Chris reported how far things have progressed over the years.  In the past, we did not have CODE BLUE shelters and did not count the unsheltered homeless.  Progress was highlighted when she recently heard on KYW that Bucks County was issuing CODE BLUE, and they proceeded to announce the shelters in all parts of the county.  In 2013, Chris noted we had listed our priorities as veterans, the challenge of affordable housing in Bucks, persons with significant medical issues, forensic issues, and then during the year we added TAY.  Today’s group decided that the challenge of affordable housing in Bucks should be our priority since it impacts housing for all the priority groups.  Chris noted that if we could get TBRA (Tenant Based Rental Assistance money) in Bucks County, this could really help this issue.  Joyce is planning to meet with Montgomery County MH Office housing staff.  Tracy noted that Bucks County Housing Group is giving up their HUD funding for their Milford Square shelter that has been for women and children, and they are meeting with Penn Foundation regarding converting it into male permanent supported housing.  BCHG will continue to work with women and children but in various locations consistent with the applicable women’s support systems.
12. Next Meeting.  In anticipation of our representation on the Executive Committee and because we believe that our meeting conflicts with the Executive Committee meeting, our next meeting will be held on Friday 3/28 at 9:00 at Bucks County MH/DP, 600 Louis Drive, Suite 101, Warminster, PA 18974.  We are meeting in the Halon conference Room.    
